
By Ethan Robles
On January 20, 2009

nearly two million peo-
ple gathered together in
our nation's capitol in
order to witness the
peaceful transition of
power that takes place in
the United States. After a
hard-fought and interest-
ing campaign, Barack
Obama became the new
President of the United
States.

Luckily, one of our
own students was there
to witness the events
firsthand. Mariah Barber,
a sophomore, was given
the opportunity to expe-
rience history in the
making. Mariah and her
family gathered among
nearly two million peo-
ple in support of one
man. She reflected,“It

was really cool; at times
it didn't feel real. It
sometimes felt weird
walking down the streets
of Washington with so
many other people. But it
was really cool because
everyone was there just
to support him.”

With his wife Michelle
holding the Lincoln
Bible, President Obama,
the son of a white moth-
er from Kansas and a
black father from Africa,

was sworn in by Chief
Justice John G. Roberts Jr.
a few minutes after noon
and spoke immediately
afterward.

Obama’s inaugural
address focused on his
intentions. Instead of
using key phrases,
Obama gave a simple
speech calling the nation
to action. A central
theme of the President's
inaugural address was a
call to restore responsi-

bility both in terms of
accountability in
Washington and the
responsibility of ordinary
people to get involved.

Obama concluded the
second paragraph of his
address by saying, "We
the people have
remained faithful to the
ideals of our forbearers
and true to our founding
documents." The speech

By Layout Editor
AshLeigh Arnold

On January 20th, 2009,
Barack Obama not only
changed history but also
became our country's
most influential political
figure. Although inaugu-
ration day involved
momentous speeches
and plans for the future,
many Americans focused
less on Obama’s vision
and more on his family’s
fashion sense. For the
big day, President
Obama dressed tasteful-
ly in a tuxedo crafted by
the local Chicago design-
er Hart Schaffner Marx.
He chose to wear a J.

Crew tux with a custom-
made white bowtie to
the inauguration ball at
night. Still, viewers
seemed more intrigued
by the attire worn by his
wife and daughters.

Throughout the
Obama campaign,
Michelle has been
applauded for her savvy
style, but she really
wowed critics on the day
of the inauguration. So
many people attended
the inauguration that it
could be viewed from
space, and Michelle
stood out in her yellow
lace dress and coat
designed by Isabel

Toledo. She added a
modern twist to the out-
fit by pairing the dress
with designer green
patent Jimmy Choo
"Glacier" shoes as well as
more affordable J. Crew
gloves.

For the evening she
donned an elegant Jason
Wu ivory one-shoul-
dered gown covered in
Swarovski crystals.
Before their first dance at
the Neighborhood ball,
her husband commented
to the crowd, “How
good-looking is my
wife?”

Obama was not the
only fan of Michelle’s

fashion though; design-
ers are busy working on
cheaper versions of her
trendy wardrobe for the
masses of consumers
attempting to follow her
lead. Even though
Michelle paid for her
inaugural outfits out of
her own pocket, she will
donate them to the
Smithsonian.

She received help
choosing the critical
pieces from her main
fashion advisor Ikram
Goldman, the Israeli
store owner of Ikram
boutique in Chicago.
Some of her other
favorite designers

include Narciso
Rodriguez, Thakoon,
Maria Pinto, and Tracy
Feith. Critics have com-
pared the new first lady
to the prior fashion icon
of the White House,
Jackie Kennedy. In fact,
both sported a white
dress at their husbands’
inaugural balls.

Michelle is not the
only Obama getting
attention for her fashion;
daughters Sasha and
Malia have been referred
to as junior fashionistas.
The girls kept warm dur-
ing the inauguration
with the jackets J. Crew
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reinforced words such as
"legacy" and "heritage,"
as well as values such as
"honesty," "courage" and
"patriotism," which "are
old”.

Because Obama's
campaign message
focused on the need for
change, Obama sought to
reassure Americans that
he would operate as
President within the
margins of the nation's
traditions. The ceremony
ran slightly long and
President Obama did not
recite the oath of office
until just after noon,
which is the moment
when he officially
became president.

The inauguration was
one of the most historic
moments to be witnessed
by our generation, not
only giving our nation its
first African American

president but a new mes-
sage of change.

Mariah experienced
this first hand stating, “I
think it is definitely
something that will go
down in history. I was
really glad to get to be a
part of something so
huge.”

The ceremony was
truly huge, proven by
the sea of people who
engulfed the capitol.
Journalists even com-
mented on the dust
storm that arose as the
audience left the event.

Though President
Obama did not empha-
size his African
American heritage as a
candidate, the symbol-
ism was evident and was
reinforced by the fact
that the swearing in was
taking place the day fol-
lowing the national holi-

day to mark the birth of
Dr. Martin Luther King.

He also took office a
month before the bicen-
tennial of the birth of
Abraham Lincoln, who
took the office at a time
of national turmoil and a
man to whom President
Obama clearly looks as
an inspiration for his
own presidency.

Mariah was able to
witness these events
firsthand. The rest of us
were confined to our tel-
evisions. Yet, no matter
what way we watched or
where we were, we were
viewing history in the
making.

As the world looked
upon the United States,
we demonstrated the
peaceful exchange of
power between leaders,
laying a model for the
rest of the world.

By Staff Writer
Katrina Wehr

The Northern Lehigh
High School Student
Council has had quite a
busy year. From
Homecoming to Christmas,
the group has organized a
number of events for the
benefit of children in need,
the Northern Lehigh com-
munity, and the Northern
Lehigh student body as
well. The students involved
are always busy with coun-
cil activities ranging from
events as big as the
Homecoming dance to
food drives and hot choco-
late socials.

Student Council was
taken over this year
by Mrs. Wehr
after the depar-
ture of former
advisor and
math teacher,
Miss Bloss, in
the fall.

“Being
the
advisor
has been interest-
ing and has kept me
pretty busy, especially dur-
ing homecoming,” Mrs.
Wehr commented. “But I
have a great group of stu-
dents to work with who are
always willing to support
any suggestions we receive
from students and faculty,

which always makes things
easier.”

Ideas like the
Christmastime locker deco-
rating contest, Orange
Julius sales, blood drives,
candy cane sales, and Hat
Days benefitting various
organizations are just a few
of the suggestions that the
student body has seen
come to life via Student
Council. In fact, during this
fall’s successful blood drive
held on Halloween, the
Miller-Keystone Blood
Center collected blood
from 44 donors at our
school, helping to save an

estimated 132 lives!
The blood

donated
will play
critical
roles in
saving
the
lives
of pre-
mature

infants,
cancer and

cardiac patients,
as well as accident,

trauma, and burn victims.
The next blood drive is
scheduled for this spring
on Friday, April 17th, 2009.

During Hats-On-Day,
when students and staff
paid one dollar to wear a
hat of their choice for the

entire day, Student Council
raised $300.00 to benefit the
Foundation for Children
with Cancer. Another
organization that benefitted
kids was the Adopt A
Child Campaign, where
each student council mem-
ber purchased a $20.00 gift
for a child in the Northern
Lehigh Community. Eight
children in our area each
received three gifts for
Christmas because of the
efforts of our Student
Council.

Speaking of the holidays,
the Christmas Locker
Decorating Contest was
also successful, and partici-
pants adorned their lockers
with various holiday deco-
rations, livening up our
school days with a little
holiday cheer. The winners
were chosen for their cre-
ativity and presentation.
Megan Micek, Heather
Murray, Dana Suozzo,
Brandon Horvath, Katie
Hamm, Deanna Suozzo,
Amber Klocek, Kirsten
Murray, and Patrick
Herman all received prizes
for their efforts.

This year’s annual
Candy Cane Sale was also
a success, bringing in over
$750.00. For twenty-five
cents, students and faculty
could send holiday-themed
notes along with a candy

cane to their friends to get
them in the holiday spirit.

Another favorite event
among council members is
Elementary Aid Day, which
some of
us may
remem-
ber from
our pre-
middle
school
years.
Usually
taking
place
before

Christmas (although this
year the event was post-
poned due to a snow day),
this is the day where coun-
cil members pair up and
help out in a classroom at
Peters Elementary. Students
plan activities with their
assigned teacher to do with
the younger children.

“It’s just a lot of fun,”
says senior Troy Silfies.
“One time, a kid made me
a ring out of paper clips. It
was actually really cool!”

Along with Mrs. Wehr,
the Student Council is run
by President Jessica
Wagner, Vice President
Haley Bomboy, Secretary
Sarah Ardnt, and Treasurer
Michael Showak. In addi-
tion to these four officers,
seven other students make

up the senior class of
Student Council, including
AshLeigh Arnold, Katie
Hoch, Gabbie O’Connor,
Troy Silfies, Shannon

Davies, Brock Minnich, and
Shelby Serafin. “I like being
involved in Student
Council because it makes
me feel like a ‘voice’ of the
student body,” says Brock.

Along with the seniors,
three juniors, seven sopho-
mores, and four freshmen
complete the Student
Council group. “It’s a lot of
hard work,” states Jess,
referring to her role as
Student Council President,
“but it’s worth it.”

The next time we see
signs for a smoothie sale,
clothing drive, or decorat-
ing contest, remember to
support the Northern
Lehigh Student Council in
their efforts to better our
community and our school.

NL’s Action-Packed Student Council
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Oh, the places
you’ll go

By Staff Writer Emily Mulcahy
When travelers think of Camden, New

Jersey, they think dangerous and downright
out of control. Those are all true statements
but there are even truer statements. Camden
is filled with homeless people, a lot of them
as a matter of fact. And yes. There is some-
thing we can do about this terrible situation.

In summer anyone can join a program
called Urban Promise; actually it goes all
year around for the children in Camden.
Work groups do things such as painting
school rooms, cleaning gutters, doing trash
and recycling, and building playgrounds.
The work groups also get to meet special
children of all ages. Every day each work
group splits up and goes to separate church-
es in Camden to work with these children.
They construct crafts, play games and learn
bible lessons from counselors, street leaders,
and intern members.

During the rest of the year, college interns
are supplied room and board. Many of these
interns come for one season and end up
staying a year. One intern hitch-hiked from
New York because he wanted to come back
for sports week. When he got to the Ben
Franklin Bridge all he could think of was
“Home Sweet Home.”

An interesting term mentioned was street
leaders, which around here may mean gang
leaders. In Camden they are a new breed of
kids who grew up in Urban's system and
they do not want to leave until they exceed
the age limit. This group of teenagers from
middle school to high school guide the chil-
dren. Many of the kids relate better to them
because street leaders are also from Camden,
and they know how rough life can get.
These teens do not actually lead activities,
but they take the children from one intern to
another intern, including walking them to
the park, making sure they are safe, and set-
ting good examples.

The last types of people are the counselors
who get up extra early and unlock the build-
ing; then they pick up every child and make
sure everything runs as smoothly as possi-
ble. They have to be tough because bad
behavior, cursing, and other problems are
not tolerated. They also may have to deal
with losing a kid to drugs, bad habits, or a
difficult home environment.

One counselor who grew up in the system
came back to help and says he is hardest on
the kids who show they may drop out. He
hopes to make a lasting impression on those
kids. Some of the problems he has to deal
with are difficult, including questioning why
a thirteen -year -old has almost a five hun-
dred dollar wad of money.

I hope my article encourages your help in
this “most dangerous city” but more than
that, I hope this makes you realize that many
people are trying to make a difference. One
thing you should already know; kids who
help kids have a better understanding of life.
The kids who help are the ones who are not
scared of being outside of the “middle class
suburbia,” and they definitely are not scared
of an unknown adventure.

By Michael Showak
Imagine having the power to

tell a group of strangers every-
thing you wanted to about our
school – about the students, teach-
ers, building, classes, food, and
atmosphere. What sort of picture
of Northern Lehigh would you
paint for them? Would these visi-
tors be impressed? Disbelieving?
Amused?

From April 28 – May 1, a five-
person Validation Team will come
to our high school for three and a
half days to give our school its
stamp of approval, ensuring that
our school meets the Middle States
Association of Colleges and
Schools’ Standards. During this
time, they will listen to a summary
of our school and our plans for
improving the education and com-
munity over the next seven years.

Their visit ends two years of
preparation organized by Internal
Coordinators Mrs. Evans and Mr.
Reynolds and a group known as
the Accreditation for Growth
Planning Team. Consisting of 21
stakeholders, the team includes
high school and middle school
teachers, guidance counselors,
principals, students, community
members, alumni, parents, and a
school board member. This team
has been holding meetings chart-
ing the course for the future of our
high school since November 2007.

The accreditation process
includes everyone involved with
the school – most importantly stu-
dents. The process began last year
with the internet survey that 10th,
11th, and 12th grade students may
remember taking, along with sur-
veys completed by staff and com-
munity members. The results
were analyzed, giving the team a
starting point to begin the process
which will culminate with plans to
achieve performance objectives
that will be carried out from now
until 2016.

The first accomplishment of the
Planning team was the creation of

the school district’s new mission
statement: “Northern Lehigh High
School, a small, proud community,
empowers learners to become
responsible, contributing citizens
through challenging and evolving
educational experience.”

Next, the team recorded a set of
beliefs, ranging from “Every indi-
vidual has individual worth,” to
“Success is achievable by striving
to reach one’s full potential.”
They used these belief statements
along with the mission statement
to create a set of objectives for the
school district.

Objective #1 regards the PSSAs
and other academic standards. It
sets a standard of improvement
for both Math and Reading scores,
along with increasing the offering
of and enrollment in AP courses.
Objective #2 addresses, among
other things, the attendance and
grades of the freshman class.

The final step in the accredita-
tion process is the development of
action plans. These plans outline
how the school intends to accom-
plish the performance objects.
The details of these plans will
affect every student. Programs for
PSSA preparation are going to be
expanded, and the incentives for
good performance (prime parking
spots!) may soon be returning.

Freshmen have already experi-
enced first-day high school orien-
tation, a program which will be
continued next year. Easing the

transition into high school has
become increasingly important.
These performance objectives will
help freshmen to maintain at least
a 2.0 in their classes.

The planning team has also fab-
ricated ways to make the high
school more welcoming. With
33% of last year’s freshmen miss-
ing ten or more days of school, a
change of culture will hopefully
go a long way to keeping students
in class.

Over the next few years, even
more programs will be started
with the goal of improving the
school’s culture by helping stu-
dents to become more successful.
All that is left for students is to
become involved in their own
improvement. Mrs. Evans sums
up two targets of the process by
stating, “My hope is that the stu-
dents, staff, and community can
look at our school as vision-driven
and action-oriented in looking at
our plan for continuous growth
and improvement.”

As stakeholders in this process,
every student’s opinion matters. If
you want to learn more about the
accreditation or have suggestions
for the future of the school, don’t
be afraid to let one of the student
representatives know. Seniors
Shannon Davies, Danny Boyle,
Sarah Arnt, and Michael Showak
all represent the student body at
meetings, so make sure they know
what you care about.

AFG

New Year’s Resolutions
By Staff Writer Alecia Buss

New Year’s resolutions go all
the way back to 153 B.C. when
the mythical king of Rome,
Janus, was placed at the head
of the calendar. He had two
faces; one looked back on past
events and one forward to the
future, making him the ancient
symbol for resolutions. The
Romans made amends with
enemies and exchanged gifts
before the beginning of New
Year. At the dawn of 2009, peo-
ple still continue this ancient
tradition.

Most resolutions people
make are quite broad. For
example, the most common one
is vowing to lose weight. This
resolution is the one that most
people can not seem to keep.
The reasoning, is simply,

because the goal is not specific.
How much weight? When to
lose it by? A better way to
accomplish weight loss is by
making specific, more reach-
able goals such as exercising in
the gym at least four times a
week for thirty minutes each
time. Also, making simple
milestones will make it easier.
Perhaps by next Christmas the
goal is to lose forty pounds.
Plan to lose four pounds a
month until Christmas.

Another reason for weight
loss failure is making goals just
to jump on the ‘me too’ band-
wagon. Most people state they
want to lose weight because a
group of their friends decided
to or they see ads for weight
loss centers. These people just
feel the need to make a New

Year’s resolution. Goals should
be about what one wants to
change about oneself, and they
should be properly planned out
months ahead.

Resolutions do not always
have to be about losing or quit-
ing something. Make a resolu-
tion to plan a day every once in
awhile to relax or do something
enjoyable. That book that has
been sitting on the shelf for
seven months can be read. Take
a trip. Explore the many excit-
ing destinations that can be
reached by car or bus. Vow to
try something new every
month such as skiing, hiking,
or a new sport. Instead of
being a dreaded task, a resolu-
tion can offer a chance for
enrichment and fun. It’s never
too late to begin.
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Opinion
For the first time in anyone’s memory, gym

class has adopted a new set of requirements.
Although the dress code has been relaxed from
its traditional military prison-like strictness (uni-
form socks are now permitted to be in any
color), the normally relaxing class has also
adopted a new homework policy.

The purpose of gym class is oftentimes steeped
in mystery; however, it is a relatively well
proven fact that physical exercise stimulates the
brain. In fact, elementary schools with longer
recess periods generally score higher on the
PSSA’s than schools with comparatively shorter
recess periods.

So while the exercise that gym provides obvi-
ously increases both ones physical and mental
well-being, the homework policies now in effect
raise questions among some students.
Understandably, one wonders how knowing the
history of pickle-ball will be a benefit to one’s
future. Furthermore, knowledge of the exact
parameters of a lacrosse court is hardly a mar-
ketable skill in today’s technology focused job
market.

As explained by the physical education
department, some of the changes are related to
the realignment of gym class curriculum to
match state standards. The goal is to create a
class and environment that stresses the science
behind activity and movement. Classes are slat-
ed to become more movement and skill-orientat-
ed rather than simple exercise.

The Slate is looking to expose the school’s true
feelings regarding these gym class updates.
Does the new sock rule rock? Or is all the home-
work making you shirk? Should Phys. Ed. be a
full credit course? Write to us and tell us what
you REALLY think; send an email to
rldnp@msn.com with your suggestions.

Katrina Wehr, Gwen Steckel and Amber VanHorn are dressed to battle the faculty. Students prepare to take the court against the faculty.

Jess Wagner, Ethan Robles, and Katie Cederberg show their class loyalty. Mel McCoy and Gwen Steckel share some comraderie before competing.

Faculty vs Students Volleyball Game
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designed especially for
them. Although the exact
pink and blue jackets are
not available in J. Crews’
normal line, the website
crashed on Wednesday
from the throngs of peo-
ple searching for similar

outfits.
Additionally,
J. Crew stocks
jumped ten
percent on the
New York
Stock
Exchange
from the
Obama pub-
licity.
Even the
Biscotti Inc
and Gerson &
Gerson Inc dresses the
girls wore election night
quickly sold out of
stores, and Gerson &
Gerson even plans on
naming the dress worn
by the youngest Obama
“Sasha” when it reap-
pears in the fall. Michelle
explained that she
encourages the girls to
dress age-appropriately
rather than in designer
brands too mature for
them. Girls ten and

under all over the coun-
try eagerly try to imitate
their style. The girls have
gained so much fame
that Ty has created a
“Sweet Sasha” and
“Marvelous Malia”
beanie baby.

Americans knew that
Barack’s historical new
presidency inevitably
would put the Obama
name in the news, but
they did not realize what
a fashion icon the family

would
become.
Dozens of
fashion
designers are
gaining fame
thanks to the
Obama’s pub-
licity, especial-
ly their
favorite
Chicago
hometown
businesses.

The family’s favorite
designer, J. Crew, plans
on incorporating many
of the outfits they wore
in their fall line. The styl-
ish outfits worn by the
Obamas on the inaugura-
tion are just the start of
the family’s four year
fashion-reign sure to
come.

By Layout Editor
AshLeigh Arnold

For some at Northern
Lehigh, the importance
placed on education
pales in comparison to
the significance given to
school attire. Students
may take anywhere from
fifteen minutes to an
hour and a half to get
ready for school, but
what goes through one’s
mind while primping for
a day of school? While
some students focus on
the current trends or
comfort, some disregard
fashion all together.
Tashuara Washington
makes a good point not-
ing, “It does not matter
what you wear to school
because we are here to
learn.” Still, not all stu-
dents agree with her.

The Northern Lehigh
High School handbook
suggests, “all clothing be
clean and neat and in
good taste. It should not

be extreme to the extent
that it focuses attention
on the wearer, indicating
indecent or disruptive
suggestions.” Still, par-
ents, students and facul-
ty have difficulty defin-
ing “good taste” or
“indecency.” A particu-
larly controversial rule
for girls tends to be the
“fingertip rule” which
requires all shorts and
skirts to extend below
one’s fingertips when
arms are fully extended
at one’s sides.

Although a plethora of
girls admit to being
called down to the office
for wearing shorts and
skirts of an inappropriate
length, boys comically
wear short shorts to
school on special occa-
sions such as Gender
Mismatch Day or Flash
from the Past.
Nevertheless, the admin-
istration has far more
important matters to

focus on than fashion. By
ninth grade, a student
should be able to deci-
pher the difference
between fashionable and
appropriate.

So-called fashion dos
and don’ts can be spot-
ted throughout the halls
of Northern Lehigh, but
into which category an
outfit falls into lies in the
eye of the beholder. With
new trends arising and
old fads coming back,
what can be considered
both fashionable and
suitable for school? The
students of Northern
Lehigh seemed to have
different answers to this
question.

Take the new brand of
shoes, Uggs, for instance.
Some feel that these
boots put the “Ugg” in
“ugly” and tucking jeans
into them can be consid-
ered as fashionable as
tucking a shirt into one's
underwear, whereas oth-

ers consider them a daily
accessory. According to
many people, mostly
girls, Uggs are extremely
comfortable which great-
ly influences their choice
in wearing them.

For the same reason,
the brightly colored san-
dals known as Crocs
continually grow in pop-
ularity despite their odd
appearance. Pajama
pants and sweatpants
also fall into this debat-
able category. Although
both are comfortable,
most seem to feel that
sweatpants are accept-
able and pajamas just
imply laziness.

Fashion in public
schools can be a power-
ful force, some would
even label it a defining
characteristic. What
someone wears can say
much about him or her.
In a school as small as
ours, groups or ‘cliques,’
are often defined solely

by their wardrobe choice.
Sophomore Lyndsey
Williams noticed, “[some
students] want to fit in
and others want to stand
out.” Many students feel
our school can be divid-
ed into the basic stereo-
types of: preps, emos,
goths, jocks, skaters,
those who lack modesty,
those who do not value
hygiene as much as oth-
ers, etc. Still four years of
high school experience
leads senior Amy Burke
to discover, “even some
skaters wear preppy
clothes, and goths wear
pink, but preppy people
always seem to be in
fashion.”

Opinions in fashion
seem to differ between
circles of friends and
individuals. Trends
change with the seasons
and what may be a
“fashion do” one month
could possibly be a
“fashion don’t” the next.

First Family of Fashion
(Continued from front page)

Student Opinion: Fashionable vs. Appropriate
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Reviews!
The Tales of

Beedle the Bard
By Staff Writer
Melanie McCoy

For those Harry Potter fans
who have been thirsting for
more stories from the world of
wizards since finishing the sev-
enth book Harry Potter and the
Deathly Hallows, J. K. Rowling
has a new book to accompany
the series. The book titled “The
Tales of Beedle the Bard”
includes five popular fables
from the magical world. In all
the stories, good always pre-
vails over evil.

Those who have read the last
novel in the series will remem-
ber that Dumbledore left the
same mélange of stories to
Hermione Granger in his will. It
is for this reason that the book
includes anecdotes from the
great wizard himself after each
story. The most intriguing por-
tion of the book may be “The
Tale of the Three Brothers”
because of its large role in the
plot of The Deathly Hallows.

However, the inspiration
behind Rowling’s book is even
more exciting than the stories
themselves. She initially con-
structed only seven copies of
the book, all of which were
hand written and illustrated.
These masterpieces were auc-
tioned off, one of them for near-
ly $4 million. The book was
then released to the public on
December 4, 2008.

Profits from these books all
go to Rowling’s charity known
as the Children’s High Level
Group, which strives to
improve the welfare of chil-
dren in Europe. Overall, this
addition to the Harry Potter
series proves to be an exciting
piece of literature benefiting a
good cause.

By Staff Writer Jessica Wagner
In the small town of

Selinsgrove, Pennsylvania lies
a college known for its subur-
ban setting, outstanding athlet-
ics, and diligent students. Like
most other universities, this
school’s benefits and burdens
include: a home away from
home, the chance to make new
friends, and of course,
unavoidable workloads.

Susquehanna University,
however, goes beyond all these
simple qualities. In
Selinsgrove, students will find
over 100 clubs and organiza-
tions, as well as teachers will-
ing to help students maintain
good grades while enjoying
their time in the classroom.
Susquehanna University acts
as the perfect fit for many
prospective college students.

The liberal arts school
allows for a great learning
environment, and the secluded
community provides privacy
for the independent student.
Academics are the first con-
cern, and the school has been
ranked as one of the top liberal
arts

Popular majors include
Psychology for an Associate’s
Degree (2 years) and Business
and Marketing for a Bachelor’s
Degree (4 years).
Communications and
Journalism, Computer and
Information Sciences, and
Education also prosper at the
school. A huge attraction to
students looking at
Susquehanna is the universi-
ty’s double major opportunity,
and the amazing study abroad
program. Internships are also
popular at the school, and an
Honors Program is available
for those students looking for
an extra challenge.

Besides academics, the

Crusaders host 23 intercolle-
giate NCAA Division III teams
that compete in the Middle
Atlantic Conference.
Approximately half of all stu-
dents attending the university
compete on a varsity sports
team, and recently,
Susquehanna has won champi-
onships in field hockey, golf,
and men’s and women’s track
and basketball.

Numerous housing options
provide a place to stay for all
types of students. Coed hous-
ing is available for students
staying in dorms, and
Susquehanna is proud to sup-
ply Wellness housing for stu-
dents looking to stay alcohol
and drug-free during their col-
lege experience. Apartments
are available for single stu-
dents, and the campus also
offers fraternity and sorority
housing for those interested in
partaking in an organized
social group.

Many parents’ first concern
about college comes in the
form of dollar signs. By send-
ing their children to
Susquehanna, however, par-
ents need not fret over the
yearly $30,000 tuition. Over
half of students admitted to
the university receive some
form of financial aid.
Admission Officers automati-
cally review all applicants for
merit scholarships, which can
be as high as $15,000 per year.
Non-need based grants are
founded on Leadership,
Alumni Relations, Reserve
Officer Training Corps (ROTC),
Minority Status, Music or
Drama, and Academics.
Obviously, students of all affili-
ations are eligible in some form
to obtain financial aid.

Northern Lehigh is honored
to have one of Susquehanna

University’s own alumni teach-
ing in the district. Math teacher
and head track coach Mr.
Lehtonen attended the school
where he ran for the track
team for four years. For a per-
sonal look at Susquehanna

University, students can talk to
him about his time there or
receive advice on getting into
the school. For more statistics,
students should visit
www.collegeboard.com or
http://www.susqu.edu/.

By Staff Writer
Nicole Czarnecki
Twilight. I’m not referring to
the time of day. I’m writing
about the new hit sensation.
Writer Stephenie Meyer creat-
ed one of the most popular
sagas of all time, and then
Hollywood followed up with
a hit movie that blew out the
box office its opening week-
end.

Since many do not know
what Twilight is, I’ll give a
small summary. The story
begins with the main female
character, Bella, moving from

Phoenix, Arizona to the rural
rainy town of Forks,
Washington. There she stum-
bles across a coven of vam-
pires, the Cullen family. She
falls for the enigmatically
beautiful Edward Cullen. The
rest of the book goes into
detail describing the emotions
and dangers of this impossi-
ble love.

When Hollywood saw how
much of a hit sensation this
saga became, they decided it
would be advantageous to
make a movie. This film was
so anticipated, that the release
of the sixth Harry Potter was
moved from November to
summer 2009. The actors who
played the characters helped
many of the book's fans visu-
alize what Stephenie Meyer
intended her characters to
look like.

The British actor and musi-
cian, Robert Pattinson, plays
the beloved character

Edward. Initially, he was not
going to take the part, but
actress Kristen Stewart who
plays Bella, refused to play
the part if Robert did not play
Edward. Cam Gigandet was
originally cast as Emmett, but
then later read the script and
asked to be switched to the
antagonist, James.

What Hollywood produced
got many different views
from obsessed Twilight fans.
Some loved it; others thought
it was not true to the original
conception. However, when
Edward (Pattinson) first
appears on screen, all that
could be heard in any theatre
were screaming girls.
Throughout the movie, some
people also cried. The critics
gave it a good rating, and
many of the Twilight fans also
did too. Be sure to catch it
when it comes to DVD on
Saturday, March 21.

COLLEGE REVIEW: Susquehanna University

Twilight: Movie and Book review

The Envelope, Please?
By: Staff Writer Katrina Wehr

It is an exciting time for the silver screen. February 22nd, 2009 was
the date of the 81st annual Academy Awards, also known as the Oscars.
The year 2008 gave us many amazing movies, so these awards were
especially interesting.

The Oscars have a long history in filmmaking. The first ceremony
was held in May of 1929, and the Academy of Motion Picture Arts and
Sciences has been giving out those little gold-plated statues ever since.
The Academy Awards are said to be the most prestigious and influential
awards in the film industry. Today, in order for films to qualify for the
awards, they must be released during the previous 12-month calendar
year. However, back in the early days of the ceremony, the twelve-month
period was from August to July of the preceding year. And here’s a fun
fact: the now famous “secret envelope” system (you know, the whole
“May I have the envelope please…?” gig) was not introduced to the
Oscars until 1941.

What makes the Academy Awards unique are that box-office hits are
not guaranteed awards success. The judges for the awards look at the
actual movie, its plot, the depth of the story, how it progresses, which
allows for such categories as Writing and Directing. As for the actors and
actresses, they are judged on how well they portray their characters and
how “real” their acting appears. So while movies like Twilight or Indiana
Jones were drawing crowds at the theaters, these hit titles are absent from
the nominee list.

This year, the movie that gained the most nominations (13 total) is
The Curious Case of Benjamin Button, starring Brad Pitt as a man who
finds that he seems to be aging backwards. Other movies on the list
included The Dark Knight, Milk, Slumdog Millionaire, and Wall-E.

Perhaps one of the most anticipated categories are those for the best
actors and actresses in leading and supporting roles. As predicted by
many, the late Heath Ledger was up for Best Actor in a Supporting Role,
along with four other actors.
Best Actor (Leading Role) Best Actor (Supporting Role)
Richard Jenkins, The Visitor Josh Brolin, Milk
Frank Langella, Frost/Nixon Robert Downey Jr., Tropic Thunder
Sean Penn, Milk Philip Seymour Hoffman, Doubt
Brad Pitt, The Curious Case Of
Benjamin Button Heath Ledger, The Dark Knight
Mickey Rourke, The Wrestler Michael Shannon, Revolutionary Road

As for the actresses, many familiar names were nominated.
Best Actress (Leading Role) Best Actress (Supporting Role)
Anne Hathaway, Rachel Amy Adams, Doubt
Getting Married
Angelina Jolie, Changeling Penelope Cruz, Vicky Christina Barcelona
Melissa Leo, Frozen River Viola Davis, Doubt
Meryl Streep, Doubt Taraji P. Henson, The Curious Case of

Benjamin Button
Kate Winslet, The Reader Marisa Tomei, The Wrestler

The biggest awards at the Oscars are probably those for Best Picture
and Best Animated Feature. Of course, Brad Pitt’s Benjamin Button was
up for this category, along with Frost/Nixon, which details the former
president’s attempt to get back on the political page, Milk, a movie about
the Gay Pride movement set in the 70s, The Reader, about a fifteen-year-
old boy and his affair with a thirty-year-old woman in Germany, and
Slumdog Millionaire, which is about a grown man from a poverty-stricken
childhood who is accused of cheating on the popular TV game show
“Who Wants To Be A Millionaire?” Up for the Animated Feature
Category was Kung Fu Panda, a children’s film about a kung fu fighting
panda, Wall-E, a movie set far into the future when humans have left
earth, leaving a solar-powered robot who somehow finds a living plant
on the now toxic planet, and Bolt, about a dog who escapes from the stu-
dio where he stars as a super-powered canine and tries to make his way
back home, minus his powers.

Test your Oscar knowledge by indicating the winners and check your
accuracy against the answers on the bottom of page 8.
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Best Animated Short Film: La Maison De Petits Cubes - Kunio Kato
Achievement, Costume Design: The Duchess - Michael O'Connor
Achievement, Make-Up: Benjamin Button - Greg Cannom
Achievement, Cinematography: Slumdog Millionaire - Anthony Dod Mantle
Best Live Action Short Film: Spielzeugland
Achievement In Music: Slumdog Millionaire - A.R. Rahman and Gulzar
Best Foreign Language Film: Departures
Best Animated Feature: Wall-E

Best Actress: Kate Winslet - The Reader
Best Actor: Sean Penn - Milk
Best Supporting Actor: Heath Ledger - The Dark Knight
Best Supporting Actress: Penelope Cruz - Vicky Cristina Barcelona
Best Film: Slumdog Millionaire
Best Director: Danny Boyle - Slumdog Millionaire
Best Original Screenplay: Dustin Lance Black - Milk
Best Adapted Screenplay: Simon Beaufoy - Slumdog Millionaire

Oscar Results

By Aaron Rarick
Scholastic Scrimmage is an

academic competition
between the 39 best academic
teams within PBS 39’s view-
ing area. Our very own
Northern Lehigh team, com-
prised of Seniors Mike
Showak, Becky Delong, Kosta
Kalamaris, Janelle McCarroll,
and Junior Aaron Rarick, has
won its first four matches in
the single-elimination tourna-
ment.

NL first beat Dieruff High

School by a lopsided score of
175-85, then in the same day
trounced Northwestern 145-
95. The team came back to the
PBS studios to win a close
match with Pius X 150-145 on
a buzzer beating answer by
Captain Mike Showak.

The most recent match
resulted in a defeat of
Palmerton 205-135, which put
Northern Lehigh into the final
eight schools competing for
the tournament champi-
onship. “This is the most suc-

cessful team I have been on in
my four years on the team,
hopefully we can continue to
win and reach the finals,”
says Senior Mike Showak.

The team would have to
win two more matches to
reach the finals against peren-
nial favorites Moravian
Academy, Allentown Central
Catholic, or Parkland. If all
goes well, our team will bring
home the trophy and $4,000
for our scholarship fund.

By Frau Schmidt
For more than 20 years

the Northern Lehigh
German-American
Exchange Program has
been bringing together stu-

dents from Northern
Lehigh High School and
the Eduard-Spranger
Gymnasium – our partner
secondary school in
Landau, Germany.

All Northern Lehigh stu-
dents participating in the
program host a partner stu-
dent from Landau for a
week to ten days in the

autumn of
every even
numbered
year. High
school students
may have seen
some of the
visiting
Germans
around school
with their host
partners this
past
September. In
turn Northern
Lehigh hosts
then have the
opportunity to
be a guest in
the homes of
their partners
in Germany for
about the same
amount of time
the following
summer.

Plans for the
Northern
Lehigh
exchange stu-
dents’ trip to
Germany this
coming sum-
mer are now
well under
way. During
the almost 3-
week stay in

Germany, students will
spend about half of the
time visiting their partners
in Landau - visiting their
school, living in their
homes, and experiencing
their culture. They will get
to know Germany first-
hand by getting a taste of
ordinary life.

In addition to the time
spent with their host fami-
lies, students will also
spend some time traveling
around southern Germany
– seeing castles, cathedrals,
big cities and small towns,
ordering food from
German restaurants, taking
a summer luge ride down
the side of a mountain, and
enjoying a day trip into
France or Austria.

The best part of the trip
to Germany is how it opens
up visitors’ minds to other
cultures and ideas and can
result in a whole new glob-
al perspective. For many
participants over the years,
this exchange program has
changed their lives – for
the better. It can and, for
some, has actually changed
the whole direction of their
lives.

Northern Lehigh Scholastic Scrimmage:
The Titans of Trivia

German Exchange Program
Offers Global Perspectives
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